
 
Post 9/11 GI Bill – Transfer Process 

 
Have you recently requested to transfer your Post 9/11 GI Bill benefits to your 
dependents?  Do you think you’re done with the process and just waiting for the day you 
can send the family off to college? 
 
Think again.  Although you may have accessed the TEB website and submitted your 
request, with success I might add, you might be forgetting a very important step in the 
transfer of benefits process. 
 
In accordance with ALCGRSV 042/09, most Reserve members will have to obligate up 
to four years of additional service time from the date the request to transfer benefits was 
submitted.  In order to document this agreement to obligate, Reserve members must 
complete a CG-3307, Entry type SEP-22 located here: 
 
http://www.uscg.mil/ppc/pppm/3307/SEP-22.pdf 
 
It is important to pay attention to what you are agreeing to in blocks 3 (a-d).  This 
additional time was decided by DOD to be a retention tool for using this benefit.  The 
important e-mail you received from my office, explains in great detail how the time is 
calculated and how many years you will have to agree to obligate. 
 
Okay, so you have completed the CG-3307, signed it and it has been approved by your 
command.  Heck, you even gave it to your Yeoman to file away. 
 
Do you think you are done with the process? 
 
In order for you to be truly approved to transfer benefits, you must submit the completed 
CG-3307 to my office.  I have many requests that are still in a pending status because I 
have not received any documentation back from the Reserve member. 
 
So check your e-mail (work and home) and check your junk mail folder.  Every request I 
receive, I send an e-mail with instructions.    Also, check with your Yeoman or XPO.   
 
CG-3307’s may be scanned or faxed to 202-493-1776.  Scanned documents are the 
preferred method and should sent to: 
 
RESERVEVAEDUCATION@USCG.MIL 
 
Thanks and good luck! 
 
YNCS B. L. Bartsch 
CG PSC-rpm 
Reserve VA Education 
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